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Tel: 01 662 6966
Fax: 01 662 6977

email: info@hsea.ie

3™ September, 2001

To Personnel Officer Each Health Board

Re:  Reckonability of Acting Allowance in Determining Rate for Premium Pay

Dear Colleague,

I attach decision received from the Department of the Environment and Local
Government in respect of the above matter.

Please bring to the attention of all relevant personnel.

Yours sincerely,

rendan Mulligan
HEAD OF INDUSTRIAL ATIONS

%ﬂ "] A7

7 &8 Ms Teresa Cody, Nursing Division, Department of Health and Children

Majella/mot/Brendan/0141

Gniomhaireacht na bhFostoiri
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'/
Mce. Eddie Kelly
“Hillview"”
Esmonde Road
Enniscorthy
‘Co. Wexford

VZIARTMENT OF

€ ENVIRONMENT ANO Dear M. Kelly
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o!\c CeERNENT I refer to our letter of | February 2001 and pfcv'i0u5~corrcspondéncc conceming yéur appeal against the

decision of the South Eastemn Health Board in relation to the determination of your

pensinable
remuneration.
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You appealed the decision of the Board not to calculate your premium payments by reference to your % o
basic salary plus your acting up allowances, thereby reducing your pensionable pay and your retirement

lump sun and pension.

\ While the level of 2 person’s premium payments will affect the amount of histher superannuation

entitlements, the calculation of premium paymeats for health board staff is subject to the pay policy and

ZOVERNMENT OFFICES guidelines of the Department of Health and Children. .

e * Accordingly, the Dc;?arnncnt of Health and Children were consulted in the matter and they have Y
confirmed that premium pay should be based on basic pay plus acting up allowances as opposed to basic w

pay only. They have also indicated that they have asked the Health Service EIMpIOyers Agency 10 Clarlty - ﬁ;
the matter for health boards. ' : . : / ﬁ
‘ i

Tel No: +353 96 24200 . » T .
g Accordingly, the South Eastern Health Board have been requested to make the necessary arrangements to

‘ ;O: a5 5841 have your superannuation award recalculated on foot of the decision of the Department of Health and
. Children and to notify you of the outcome as soon as possible.
gqr%f}m 96 24222 i o
{
% Yours sincerely

T o A oo - ' , i
© -+ Marienne McDonnell : : o o o |
Higher Executive Officer . . g : e P
Superannuation Section 4 R
Phone:- (096) 24408 Direct Line .
LoCall:- 1890 20 20 21 | é
email:- marienne nicdonnell@environ.irleov.ie




